

Office of the Director-General

11/08038

Mr Greg Wright General Manager Camden Council PO Box 183 CAMDEN NSW 12570

Attention: Ms Kate Speare

Dear Mr Wright

Subject: Draft Amendment to Camden LEP 2010

I refer to your email request of 7 February 2012, in which you seek an extension of the timeframe to finalise the plan making process for the rezoning of land known as El Caballo Blanco and Gledswood, Central Hills, Camden.

I am writing to notify you that, as a delegate of the Minister for Planning and Infrastructure, I have amended the original timeframe I set in my letter of 23 November 2010 for completing the plan. The plan is to be finalised by 31 May 2012.

While I can appreciate the difficulties faced by Council, I am concerned over the lengthy time the process has taken to date. Consequently, I ask that Council notify and update the Department's Sydney West Regional Office within one week after each of the milestones, as identified below.

1. Report revised VPA to Council

2. Exhibition of Draft VPA, DCP & Draft LEP

March 2012

3. Report to Council

April 2012

4. Submission to the Department

April/May 2012

February 2012

Should you have any queries in regard to this matter, please contact Mr Terry Doran of the Sydney West Regional Office on (02) 9873 8557.

Yours sincerely

Sam Haddad —

Director General

14/2/2012